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11th, 17th & 30th  inner sections are currently being  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

       Salt Hawk Talk ‘61 
       April 2010 ~ Issue #25 

Lost Us or Moved?  
   Be sure to let us know or you will miss out on the good 
news! Hint: If you forget Kay or Ron’s Email go to web 
page and bookmark it! Then drop notes from  either of 
the mail drops!  
         HHS CLASS OF ’61 Web Page:  
  www.kansasconnections.com/reunion/reunion_time.htm  
        or to Kay:   klmr@sbcglobal.net 
                           ~~~~~~~~~~~ 
Thanks for Newsletter articles, notes & photos:  
Hutch news, What’s Up Hutch, Hutch Magazine, Charles Hyter.  
Merilee Anshutz-Schwulst, Ron Montandon & Cosmosphere site.    
                                ~~~~~~~~~~~                  
                       Remembering in Sympathy 
                         
                       Thankfully we have no knowledge of  
                             any class related losses!  
                                        ~~~    
 
                  
 
 
 
 
 ’Think about giving to our Memorial Scholarship Fund!’ 
It sure would be nice to see a healthy balance so we can begin 
giving scholarships out on our 50th. Don’t forget that’s only 2 yrs 
away!!!  Also start sharing ideas as they come to you  & start 
planning to be there!  
              We need You to make it a Great Event!  
 
To make donations to our Class Scholarship Fund:  
Make checks to ‘Hutchinson Community Foundation’ and mark 
them for ‘HHS Class of ’61 Memorial Scholarship’  
Mail them to;  
                 Hutchinson Community Foundation 
     1 N. Main, Hutchinson KS. 67501  
          These donations are tax deductible.                               
                                               ~~~ 
   

Seen & Heard In or Around Hutchinson:  
      Kudos Donna!  
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
                                     ~~~ 
 
 
 
 
 
       ‘Donna Dehart Brigman - The color of talent’ 
Prairie Arts Show offers original works by Kansas artists 
in variety of media. 
      www.hutchnews.com/Preview/PREVIEW-ART-SHOW--1   
          Donna wins second consecutive year! 
Work by Hutchinson artist Donna Brigman was named 
Best of Show in the annual Prairie Arts Show. 
www.hutchnews.com/Preview/PREVIEW--prairie-art-show-hutch-
woman-wins-2nd-time--1  
 
Information & listings for Arts offerings in Hutch:  
http://www.hutchnews.com/Progress/PROGlastingvalue  
                                      ~~~ 
New HutchEats.com will offer restaurant details & 
discounts: www.hutchnews.com/Bizag/sun-biz--hutcheats--1 
Also several new restaurants opened in Hutch. One in the Old 
East 4th Fire Station, One in Old Train Depot and others in the 
downtown area.  
                                      ~~~ 
Area Farmer reaps profits from alternative crop of 
Peanuts: www.hutchnews.com/Progress/PROGsterlingfarmer 
                                      ~~~ 
What's Up Hutch Bridge Photos, See New Walking Bridge  
The George Pyle Park (formerly Sylvan Park between Ave A & 
Ave B across Cow Creek that runs under Memorial Hall   
(Convention Hall) to Reno County Museum Grounds. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
See more photos on page 2.  
 

~ Some days you are the bug; some days you are the wind screen ~ 
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    Lowen, Hutch Prominent Business Featured:  
 www.hutchnews.com/Todaystop/SUN--Home-occupations--2 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
           *A sister business in Buhler is Gregory Sign.  
    At one time they were one business. Both are specialty 
businesses & well kept secret that ship products broad & wide. 

 Happy Volunteer Month!  
     If you do not volunteer in some way – Check It Out!   
                            



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Where ever you go  
    and what ever you do, 
May the luck of the Irish  
   be there with you. Other brass photo plaques  
on the other 2 sides.http://www.hutchnews.com/Sports/hccroster 

Hutch continued: 
    George Pyle Park Bridge construction continued.. 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Come Walk the Walks & Share Our Space!  Bike, Hike &   
  Walking Trails are expanding & are Truly Beautiful   
                                      ~~~ 
      Apollo Reunion: A Gathering of Giants... 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                 
 
                                                               May 9, 2010 
                                                               Mothers Day  
                                                      Free Adm. w/Paid Entry >  
                                                     (an All-Day Mission Pass) 
 
        Visit the ‘Cosmosphere’ online: www.cosmo.org/                       
                                                ~~~ 
 
  
       
 
 
 
 
  
 
 

       Have you got news or photos to share?  
                      This is your corner! 
                                                  ~~~~ 
Prayers Answered!  
Ron Montandon shared that they had ‘received a call on Easter 
from their son Rick’s wife stating the he had been sick for two 
days in Baghdad. Later they received a call that he was in the 
Hospital in Baghdad and had suffered a stroke. We have been 
waiting every day to find out how he is doing. The reports are 
that he is improving day by day. Today he was flown to 
Germany to Landstuhl Region Medical facility. He should be 
back in the states maybe on Friday at Walter Reed Medical in 
DC. We received a call yesterday from the Army they will be 
flying both me & Shirley to meet him when he is in the states. 
We have been told that everything is taken care of. I will lose 
time at work Shirley has vacation time but it is at a bad time for 
her because of taxes but our son comes first. I am not sure 
when we are leaving or when we will get back. When the army 
called they wanted to know how long it would take us to get to 
an airport.’  
Yesterday (23rd) I received message that Rick was out of the 
hospital & was expected to make a full recovery.  ☺       
Today I had a chat with Ron & it seems the event although there 
was a happy ending was bogged down at every turn with 
misinformation, confusion & multiple frustrations! They did get 
to see & visit with Rick & wife & the news (end result) was good!  
Rick is a Cpt. in US Army.  ☺   Continued Prayers Welcome! 
 
For more particulars & Kudos…Contact Ron:  
Ron Montandon:  620 474 0971 or rmontandon@cox.net 
or cards & notes to: 3104 N. Halstead, Hutchinson KS 67502  
                                               ~~~~ 
                                                 
 
                                                  
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 The NEW HUTCH MAG is out be sure to go check it out!     
    
 
                                          
  
 
 
 

  ~ Always  remember you're unique. Just like everyone else. ~    

3rd Thursday Events Downtown continue as the # 1 
draw.  They support & boost the arts & have helped to revitalize 
the Hutchinson  Downtown Businesses, New & Old. ☺ 
  The theme changes month to month & changes are exciting!   
     www.hutchnews.com/Progress/PROGmonthlydowntown 
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Great (Late March) Trip to Panama Canal!  
(sorry her note did not make it in time for March newsletter)  
Merilee Anshutz-Schwulst shared glowing reports of her recent 
trip to - The Panama Canal Trip, she said it was amazing.  ☺ 
'Can't believe that it was built 95 years ago (without power tools) 
and is still working well today.  It took 8 hours to go through the 
6 locks ( 3 locks then a lake & then 3 more locks).  The rest of 
the trip was also very good.  We saw lots of wildlife in Aruba and 
Costa Rica and also up the Mexican coast at Huatulco, Acapolco 
& Cabo San Lucas.  Then we flew back to Denver on Friday in 
the middle of a snow storm - what's with that!  Oh well, it was 
great anyway and we are glad to be home.  Sorry I don't know 
how to download pictures to send, but this old gal is not up on 
all that technology. Have a great Spring!' 
 
Contact Merilee,   mgschwulst@msn.com   303 439 7079 H 
9850 N. Federal Blvd. #302, Denver CO 80260 

< 40 Year Reunion was Hit!
www.hutchnews.com/Localregio
nal/apollo-13--2

Spring Issue:   
Lots of memories in the burger section! ☺    
http://issuu.com/sunflower_publishing/docs/hm
10sp_issuu?mode=embed&layout=http%3A%2
F%2Fskin.issuu.com%2Fv%2Fdark%2Flayout.x
ml&showFlipBtn=true          

 
It’s Earth Day…Clean Out & Get Organized!  

          Remember to Count Your Blessings!  


